MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING Between the MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION and the COALITION OF MASSDOT UNIONS for BARGAINING UNIT D

Mileage Reimbursement

The parties agree that the private mileage reimbursement rate set forth in the Collective Bargaining Agreement between MassDOT and Union shall be increased to sixty-two cents (\$0.62) per mile. The provisions of this Memorandum of Understanding shall be effective July 17, 2022 and shall be coterminous with the applicable provision of the Collective Bargaining Agreement.

The parties further agree that the Secretary of Administration and Finance has the authority to increase or decrease the mileage rate upon providing 30 days advance notice to the parties. Said notice shall include the reason(s) for the change. It is understood, however, that the rate will not be set by the Secretary of Administration and Finance below forty (\$0.40) cents per mile.

For the Massachusetts Department of Transportation:	For the Coalition of MassDOT Unions for Unit D:
Olinha R. Marshall	Showelf
Olinda R. Marshall, Chief Labor Negotiator	Faren Woolery, President, National Association of Government Employees,
07/07/2022	Local 368 and Chairperson for CMU, Unit D
Date	07/10/2022
	Date
Matthew Knosp, Chief Human Resources	Laurie J. Carlson
Officer	Laurie J. Carlson, President
07/08/2022	United Steelworkers, Local 5696
Date	07/08/2022
	Date

HM: May

George McGilloway, Secretary-Treasurer/Principal Executive Officer International Brotherhood of Teamsters, Local 127

07/08/2022

Timothy Long

Date

Tim Long

Business Agent, Local 103 IBEW

07/09/2022

Date